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Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

July 14, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Bob McCarthy (BM)

Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/qpy-pipm-jmu or dial in to this number: +1 912-712-4238‬ PIN: 331 132 696#
Minutes:
7/7 were presented for approval.  BB motioned with an amendment to change KAR to Vice-chair and TS seconded and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.
Year-end Transfers:

Board of Selectmen General Expenses to Personnel Services for $1k to cover 2 buy backs that only one was budgeted for.  KR motioned and TS seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





Police Personnel Services to Police General Expenses for $50k.  This is to purchase cruisers that were taken off the town meeting warrant.  TS motioned and HM seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.





Planning Board Personnel Expenses to Board of Selectmen Grant Matching Article for $25,000 to cover any grant matching expenses.  KR motioned and TP seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.

Annual Town Meeting:
Article 7:
To transfer a sum of money into the stabilization account.  Shana Shufelt said that the BOS voted to pass over this article as they felt leaving the remaining free cash fluid to fall into next years free cash would be more beneficial.  GC said it would be better in stabilization since we are far below the recommended amount.  This would help with interest rates when we are bonding debt.  KAR motioned and KR seconded to recommend the article with $250k from free cash.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.



Article 14:
To appropriate funds for the Elementary School roof.  The final amount is $4,510,537.  TP said the reimbursement would be 48.9%, same as the new school.  KR motioned and TP seconded to recommend.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor.



Articles 26-31:
These are new road acceptances.  The committee received information from the Planning Board on these.  HM spoke to the Highway Surveyor.  All are in agreement to accept these roads.  TS motioned and CB seconded to recommend. The roll call votes votes were taken separately on each and all were unanimous.
Liaison Reports:
TP started discussion on an extra $150k from free cash for the school department budget.  This was supported by the BOS.  HM said it had been discussed and the Fincom was clear that it was unsupported.


Other:

GC reminded the committee and audience that town meeting is scheduled for Saturday, July 25th at 9am behind the high school.  CB asked if the committee should meet before but GC said there was nothing to discuss.  He asked the clerk to post for 8:30a.m.



GC spoke about his presentation/speech to town meeting regarding the most difficult budgeting year and a possibly worse year ahead with FY22.  A meeting of Fincom will be July 21st to go over last minute details for town meeting.  


Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KAR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on July 21st at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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